September 2025

Dear Friends and Supporters,

A recent Wall Street Journal article "The Doctors Who Cry 'Science" stated that "the AMA [American Medical Association] aligns itself with the left on abortion, climate, transgenderism and affirmative action." The editorial explained that this major medical group attempts to establish "Science" for supporting these positions, when, as a matter of empirical research, the evidence does not exist. It says "liberals and medical advocacy organizations often use such imperious terms as 'pro-science' 'science says' or 'consensus show' when the science is murky or conflicted as best."

We encountered that in the VCAP (Alabama law prohibiting attempted gender changes on minors) litigation. Major medical organizations made spurious claims supporting the procedures. Similarly, the Biden Federal Food and Drug Administration attempted to preempt state law and require abortifacients to be sent to every state based on questionable medical evidence. This month's Educational Update further addresses that continuing debate.

If you watch major news outlets, you would have heard how Vice President JD Vance's family vacation in picturesque England egregiously disrupted their pastoral way of life. What they should have reported is that Vance met with principled politicians there to encourage them to protect the rights of those who wish to speak on issues like abortion. The "Safe Access Zone" laws in England and Scotland have resulted in arresting persons for merely silently praying outside abortion clinics.

You may have also noticed that Silicone Valley is interested in "embryo IQ screening." Not only do they want to use IVF to determine color of eyes and gender, but to assure "genetic optimization." There is probably some merit in the ability to do that, but is that really how we want to shape the future of our children?

These are all continuing and related issues. We must insist on good medical science and its application in the legal/political arena. Thank you for your continuing support of our efforts.

Yours very truly,

A. Eric Johnston

AEJ/pkh